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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
12/12/12
The meeting was called to order at 7:05.

ROLL CALL

Present: 

Library District Board Members:  Kay Turnbaugh, Emily Fidelman, Andrea Begin, Dani Dillon, Gail Eddy, Lynda McGinley. 

Library Director: Gretchen Beatty.
Absent: Larry Foster, Jane Curtis Gazit.
PUBLIC COMMENT

Charles Wood and Karen Stringfellow, who have submitted letters of interest for volunteering as Trustees, introduced themselves to the Board.  Charles has previous service on a community board, and Karen has previously volunteered and been employed at NCL.  Consideration will be given and a membership decision will be made at the January meeting.
MINUTES OF October 24, 2012
Andrea moved to approve the minutes with the inclusion of Jane’s attendance.  Lynda seconded.  Unanimously approved.  
REPORTS

President’s Report:

None.
Vice President’s Report:

None.

Treasurer’s Report:

Andrea submitted the following written report: 
December 10, 2012

1.  As of November 30, 2012, we have approximately $23,930 in our checking account.  We have approximately $1,224.65 in our Savings account, and $108,000 in our Reserve Fund.  Our Capital Fund Accounts have approximately $93,108.  

2.  Income in November was approximately $2713 from Boulder County and approximately $140 from copy/petty cash/interest.  Total Income for November 2012 = 2853.

3. November expenses totaled $97,534.70.  Of that,  $89,000 was for the second half of the bond repayment, $10,320 was for payroll, $1777 for Maintenance of which 935 was for maintenance service agreement and $824 for janitorial, $2235 for books and materials,. 

4. There was an error with the November reports as the payroll numbers do not appear in the profit and loss reports.  Gretchen and I think that may be because of how Accounting Specialist asked Gretchen to enter the numbers in Quick Books.  Gretchen is in the process of addressing this is with Mandy.  The payroll accounts do appear as assets in our balance sheet.

5. Gretchen did refund the checking account from the construction account based on the approval of the board at October 2012 meeting.

6. Please review the final budget for the meeting on Wednesday so we can discuss any issues and get the boards approval.

Library Director’s Report:

Gretchen submitted the following written report:

Auto doors working, electrical connections completed.  Tim Plumb also did the electrical work on the north side drainage project and repaired the broken fixture in the lobby area.  Check to Peak to Peak Electric $440 for work completed to be approved, Gail, Emily, Larry, and signed by Kay, Lynda, and/or Andrea.

Drainage project n. side of building completed.  We’ve received the bill; now we’re waiting for snow and ice to see if it works.  Payment to Fransen Pittman $16,660 to be approved and signed.  

Meeting w/ MTech, Brett, Robert, Kris, Tim Williams and Steve w/ Fransen Pittman to determine what steps to take to remedy heat/cooling problems.  MTech set up a meeting with a control professional who works with Honeywell systems.  The goal is to enable MTech and and library staff to access the settings so we can see how things are operating.  At this time, one boiler is not working, but the building is heating properly.  M Tech is monitoring a possible leak in the radiant floor system.  

iPad security devices:  Neli pursued a refund from Noble Security and got it.  Purchased new security devices from Kensington.  2 iPads are up and running (and secured) in the children’s area within eyesight of the Circulation Desk.  I contacted Barbara Lawler at The Mountain-Ear to report the theft.  Barbara wrote an article explaining what happened.  

Sold 2 Cisco wireless access points for $400 (thank you Lynda for placing the ad on Craig’s List.)  Will try to sell the remaining unit locally.

CenturyLink upgrade completed.  Cost is slightly higher than originally quoted.  Our monthly bill will increase by about $50.

Harvest Feast at Nederland Middle/High School:  Geneva and I were invited to the holiday lunch prepared by high school students.  Geneva has done outreach at the high school and at the Nederland Area Senior lunch soliciting ideas for activities and programs.

Staff Meeting update on CAL conference experiences.  Geneva, Roberta, and Cathy attended several sessions at CAL 2012.  They shared their inspirations and ideas over coffee at Salto Café last week.  CAL 2013 will be in Loveland.  

Staff/Volunteer Safety Talk with Nederland Police.  We got tips on how to handle difficult patrons, safety concerns, what to do in various kinds of emergencies.  

Personnel Manual draft received from Nancy Stubbs.  Neli and I are editing and will return those corrections/changes to her in the next week or so.  

Santa coming to the library Saturday, December 15th, 11 am.  Bring your kids; bring your cameras.  
NEW BUSINESS

The Treasurer’s report item concerning wages was discussed.  Although they were not entered with accounting in the previous month due to direct deposit under “Assets,” they do appear under Profits and Losses under Payroll until the matter is addressed with Accounting Specialists.  

It was determined that Treasurer’s reports should clarify that retrospective monies from the Foundation for furniture were a donation rather than a grant.

Gail thanked Gretchen for submitting expanded statistics.

The Board discussed setting up a meeting with police to emphasize their availability as a back-up when staff encounter problem patrons.
Final review of the budget was held.  Seven thousand dollars was verified for office supplies.  It was noted that the budget would account for a possible increase in auditing fees.  An increase of $25 for internet and telephone services was accounted for.
RESOLUTION TO ADOPT THE 2012 BUDGET FOR THE BOULDER COUNTY

NEDERLAND COMMUNITY LIBRARY DISTRICT 

Emily moved to adopt the 2013 budget for the Boulder County Nederland Community Library District.  Lynda seconded.  Unanimously approved. 

Roll call vote:

Emily – Yes

Lynda - Yes

Gail – Yes

Andrea – Yes

Lynda – Yes

Kay – Yes

RESOLUTION LEVYING GENERAL PROPERTY TAXES FOR THE YEAR 2012, TO HELP DEFRAY THE COSTS OF GOVERNMENT FOR THE BOULDER COUNTY NEDERLAND COMMUNITY LIBRARY DISTRICT, COLORADO, FOR THE 2013 BUDGET YEAR
Gail made a motion.  Lynda seconded.  Unanimously passed.

Roll call vote:

Gail - Yes

Andrea – Yes

Lynda – Yes

Kay – Yes

Emily – Yes

A RESOLUTION APPROPRIATING SUMS OF MONEY TO THE VARIOUS FUNDS, IN THE AMOUNT AND FOR THE PURPOSE AS SET FORTH BELOW, FOR THE BOULDER COUNTY NEDERLAND COMMUNITY LIBRARY DISTRICT, COLORADO, FOR THE 2013 BUDGET YEAR
Gail made a motion.  Lynda seconded.  Unanimously approved.

Roll call vote:

Andrea – Yes

Kay – Yes

Emily – Yes

Gail – Yes

Lynda – Yes

CERTIFICATION OF TAX LEVIES FOR THE BOULDER COUNTY NEDERLAND COMMUNITY LIBRARY DISTRICT
Lynda made a motion.  Gail seconded.  Unanimously approved.
Gail – Yes

Andrea – Yes

Lynda – Yes

Kay – Yes

Emily – Yes

The budget hearing closed at 8:07 p.m.

Gail moved to elect Dani Dillon, liaison to the Foundation, as Board President.  Lynda seconded.

Lynda moved to hold an Executive Session.  Gail seconded.  Unanimously approved.

Lynda moved to close the executive session at 9:15 p.m. Andrea seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
 
Gail moved to give the director, Gretchen Beatty, a 3% raise for 2013. Lynda seconded the motion passed unanimously.
 
Lynda moved to give Gretchen a $500 bonus (after taxes) in recognition of a job well done and especially of the hard work she put in this last year on building maintenance issues. Andrea seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
OLD BUSINESS
None.

OTHER BUSINESS

None.

ADJOURNMENT

Lynda moved to adjourn the meeting, Andrea seconded. Motion passed unanimously and meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

